ECKO Committee Meeting 
Wednesday 21st October 2020
Present: 
Ross Lilley (RL) (Chair), Alan Partridge (AP) (Treasurer), John McLuckie (JM) 

(Secretary), Jan Kersel (JK), Andy Dale (AD), Diane Mailer (DM)
Apologies:   Andrea Lines, Susannah MacMillan, Logan Mailer
	Item
	Detail
	Outcome
	Action

	1
	Welcome
	· Ross welcomed everybody to the Zoom meeting
· Ross suggested broadening out the number of committee members
	    

	2
	Minutes from last meeting
	· Minutes was agreed.
	

	3
	Matters arising
	· Matters arising will be covered by the agenda.
	

	4
	Ganavan update
	· AP reported a total of 40 entries for the Ganavan event

· Start and finish are well separated with Bill Kersel managing the start and AP at finish/download where the cash collection will take place.

· Dibbers will be in envelopes for collection by those hiring and a dibber bucket will be provided at download.

· JK has ordered coloured map boxes for the start where there will also be a start box and the clear box.
· Hand sanitiser will be provided at each station and a small picnic table will be sourced to complement the club tables.
· JK has organised control collection and all event equipment will be wiped down and quarantined for 72 hours.
· AL and club members will all keep an eye out to ensure social distancing.

· JK has completed Covid 19 risk assessment with RL and AL co-signatories.  Important that the event is squeaky clean and upholds EckO’s reputation.  
· JK suggested a debrief after each monthly event.

· RL to investigate temporary relocation of equipment as EckO shed is not in good condition.

· JK will be running a coaching session immediately prior to the Ganavan event and suggested using the Sutherland’s Grove ROMP to run a juniors and seniors session over one weekend.

· AD confirmed that he could provide backup for downloading the results from the relevant box.

· RL highlighted the text payment service being looked at by SOA which could cut down payment administration.
· RL to cover First Aid at Ganavan and bring a second First Aid kit.
	RL
RL


	5
	Ganavan ROMP and MapRun
	· JK reported that the ROMP and MapRun have been a good way to provide orienteering activities across the whole month although the advertising and promotion has taken a long time.
· The map drop at Outside Edge has worked well and has helped encourage people to dip their toes into MapRun.
· RL said coaching basic skills would be useful prior to people attempting the ROMP.

· JK has used lettered kites for the ROMP which has been time consuming in terms of pegging out.

· RL ran the Ganavan MapRun by phone but said the Oban MapRun would have been too small by phone and the control sites in Oban are less well-defined.  JK added it would be preferable to use a printed PDF for Oban and added MapRun could be developed into a training tool.
· Lynne Walker is using MapRun for Night-O in canopied areas.

· Agreed that people would be encouraged to use MapRun rather than leaving tape out on semi-permanent courses.
	

	6
	Club Development Officer update
	· JK applied for two grants:

- The Small Schools Fund for Maths Week  

  wasn’t quite weighted enough towards Maths
- The SOA Development Fund was discussed 

  with Sarah Dunn and will fit well with activities 

  around World Orienteering Day in May 2021.

· JK progressing with volunteer development and highlighted the planning and other courses available through Zoom from SOA.

· RL suggested running a Zoom meeting on Condes for EckO volunteers.

· JK suggested a post-event Zoom meeting to discuss route choice after the November event.
· RL will meet with Stacey Holloway, Fran Loots, AP and Active Schools Coordinators to carry out the 3-month review of the CDO role.
	RL

	7
	SOUL 2021
	· JK highlighted a request from Pat Squire for SOUL 2021 events.
· JM to reply to Pat Squire that EckO doesn’t currently have a suitable SOUL area.
	JM

	8
	COVID-19 Officer Update
	· JK has spoken with AL regarding Covid-19 safety at the Ganavan event.
· JK confirmed there must be strict adherence to the rules on running an event and a Covid-19 risk assessment produced by Tim O’Donoghue.has been tailored accordingly.
	

	9
	Treasurer Update
	· AP has divided the accounts into two streams, one for the CDO post and one for day-to-day spending.
· EckO received a share of the SOA grant in September.

· JK has been paid for August and September.

· RL to ask Roger Parry regarding the donation to Oban Mountain Rescue.
	RL

	10
	Membership Update
	· There are currently 64 SOA EckO members, with 13 new members signing up in the last month.
· There are currently 33 BOF EckO members, with 1 new member signing up in the last month, so there are 97 EckO members in total.

· The club membership fees will be £5 for seniors and £3 for juniors.  AP to request that SOA update the club information on fees.

· RL said that a discussion on SOA club levies is to be reconsidered, possibly at an EGM.
	AP

	11
	Mapping Update
	· AD is in the process of completing the collection of the current EckO mapping estate.
· AD has been looking at a potential new area immediately to the west of Connel which has LiDAR coverage.
· The Glencoe Lochan map is progressing well with one or two further trips required for completion and rhododendron clearing updates.  

· AD hopes an event can be run at Glencoe Lochan in the spring.
· There has been some interest shown in the map from externals and RL suggested a one-off fee for map use for which EckO would provide a PDF version.

· RL highlighted possible mapping of Blarbuie and Connel and updates of Kilmory and Tralee and potentially looking at Lochnell again.
· AD to add a name against each map.
	AD

	12
	Sutherland’s Grove November Update
	· AD has done some remapping of Sutherland’s Grove for the November event but the map may not be completely ready for the start of the month.

· AD is currently planning ROMP courses for Sutherland’s Grove and these can proceed up to Blue on the current map.

· AD to send ROMP files to JK for upload to the website.

· AP has a copy of the permanent O map for Sutherland’s Grove and there may be the possibility of using the EckO map with the permanent markers to create a permanent yellow course.

· AD suggested now would be a good time to discuss the permanent course with Forestry and Land Scotland given the closure of Kilbowie.
	AD/JK

	13
	AOB
	6 Days

· RL reported the difficulty of getting an EckO map finalised for the 6 Days.  Glen Creran has been abandoned due to lack of access to fields for parking and Tyndrum area has potential but there are similar issues with field access declined by SRUC.

· DM said that the refurbished Tyndrum mine track wouldn’t be suitable for 700 cars but it was agreed that a local EckO event could be arranged with parking in Tyndrum.

· RL said that Crannach Wood near Beinn Achaladair had also been ruled out for the 6 Days due to lack of vehicle access.  Etive Park or another EckO area may now be an option however there will be factors such as cattle to consider.  Creag Dhubh at Newtonmore is being looked at.

Ecko Clothing
· DM to look at new orienteering tops and RL also suggested running jackets

December event

· The Tralee event was confirmed for Sunday December 20th.

Meeting closed at 21:00
	DM

	14
	DONM
	Next Committee Meeting  

Date: Wednesday 25/11/20  

Time:  7:30   

Venue: Via Zoom
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